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Chair Kelley and Members of the Finance Committee, thank you for this opportunity to testify in
support of Senate Bill 150, which would expand dental coverage to adults at or below 133% of
the federal poverty level. We especially thank Senators Augustine and Guzzone for introducing
this bill.

Thanks to the great work of the Maryland General Assembly, Maryland is one of the leading
states for health care. However, we lag behind when it comes to dental coverage. Maryland is
one of only three states that does not offer some level of dental care to adults enrolled in
Medicaid. Dental care is crucial to the overall health and wellbeing of adults. Untreated oral
health problems can lead to tooth loss and difficulty eating, which can result in nutrition issues.'
Untreated oral health problems are also associated with other health issues such as oral and
throat cancers, diabetes, stroke, heart and lung disease, poor birth outcomes, tooth decay, and
periodontitis (chronic gum inflammation resulting in irreversible tooth and bone loss).'?

Furthermore, racial and ethnic disparities in untreated cavities make lack of dental coverage an
issue of health equity.® Senate Bill 150 would help Marylanders get the dental care that they
desperately need.

Thank you again to the Committee for your recognized efforts toward improving access to
quality, affordable health care for all Marylanders. This bill is crucial for Maryland to remain a
leader in health care. We urge a favorable report from the Committee on Senate Bill 150.
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